## Missionary Robert Murillo

## October 2010



Robert, Joy, Hannah, Joshua, Caleb, Talitha, Samuel, Elijah, Becky

Dear Praying Friends,

This past month we had to go to the border to pick up books for our Christian schools. We have 2 schools with a total of 74 students. On the return trip we always go through a little village where men are selling sacks of potatoes along the road. I usually try to stop and buy 130-200 pounds of potatoes. I have witnessed to several of these sellers throughout the years. This time after finishing leading the man to the Lord another man called me. He said, "Brother, You led me to the Lord here last year, and now I'm aftending a Christian church." I told him I was glad and asked him to take the new convert to church. What a blessing for the fruit that remains as we travel in the Lord's will.

I went to preach an anniversary Sunday for Nicolas Gomez, a man that married **Yoshira from our church**. We were able to encourage him in the ministry and help him with some issues in the ministry. We also had a conference with **Jesus Hernandez who was saved in our church** at the age of 12 and is now pastoring here in Guadalajara. What a blessing it is to be a blessing!.

**Eduardo Martinez**, a young man from our church graduated from Bible School and went to the country of El Salvador to visit Henry Gonzalez the son-in-law of Dr. Tommy Ashcraft. Eduardo has been there 2 months and took a bus route of 15 and has had a big day of **90 in attendance**. He has seen **220 saved** since he has been there. What a blessing! I would like to help him stay in El Salvador. If I had 35 churches add \$20.00 to our support, we could take care of his personal support and keep him on the field.

Hector Estrada, who married **Sandy that grew up in our church**, is on deputation here in Mexico to go to Brazil. He has a visa to go to the States. His wife Sandy is scheduled for her appointment for her visa in December. If you would like to have them come and preach for you, it would be a great blessing. Hector and Sandy plan to help **another missionary out of our church**, **Juan** and Amy **Vallejo**. Juan and Amy need to take a furlough, but are waiting for Hector and Sandy to come to Brazil. Please pray that they will soon raise their support and be on the field also.

It is a great joy of my life to see children grow up in our church and surrender to serve the Lord and then be able to help them. Thank you for the many of you who have prayed for us and supported us and have had a part of the fruit of this ministry and continue to help. Thank you so much.

Yours for souls,

Robert Murillo

The Murillos
P.O. Box 2385
Mission ,TX 78573

Cell: 956-279-6239

**Home Phone:** 

011-52-33-3684-2244

Email:

missionarymurillo@hotmail.com

On the field since 1982 Serving the Lord through the Independent Baptist Church of Guadalajara, Mexico,

and the
Annabel de Vallejo
Home.



Latin American Ministries and Beyond P.O. Box 3180 Mission, TX 78573